
OUR JAPANESE CHURCH TO 
BENEFIT FROM NEW BUILDING. 
 
With summer about over, things 
are beginning to speed up. Our 
Japanese members are coming 
back from vacationing in Japan 

and elsewhere. The children's’ meetings have 
started up since they took a summer break. 
With the universities and schools back on full 
schedule, we hope to reach some new Japa-
nese people. 
 
The Grandview Baptist Church where we have 
our Japanese ministry is in the process of 
enlarging their buildings. The auditorium will be 
double it’s present size. They will also have a 
completely separate room and entrance for our 
Japanese Church services. We are excited 
about that.  

 

 

 

 

 

PRAYER REQUEST; 
 
Please pray for HIDEKO. Shortly 
after we celebrated her 86th 
birthday, she had a stroke and  
was hospitalized. She is now 
recovering in a Skilled Nursing 
facility. She needs your prayers. 

 PRAYER REQUEST: 
 
 Recently I’ve been diagnosed as  
 having emphysema and harden- 
 Ing of my lungs. I am keeping as  
 busy as ever with preaching,  
visiting the sick and Soulwinning. However, I 
have shortness of breath at times. It has not 
interfered with my Japanese ministry, but I 
do need your sincere prayers.  

The 
house we 
are rent-

ing has a problem with  
mold under the house. It 
has affected my health.  
I have a CT Scan, Lab 
work and other tests 
scheduled at the VA Hospital during the next 2 
weeks. Because of this, we have been  
advised to move. Margaret owns a house. It’s 
really too small, but we’ve decided to down-
size and move there. We plan to move by the 
end of September, so we need your prayers 
as we move. I don’t like moving, but in this 
case, it is absolutely necessary for health rea-
sons. While we are moving, the ministry will 
continue as usual, so we do need your prayers 
and financial support. With just 6 supporting 
churches, we ask for your monthly financial 
support. Please let us know that you will do so 


